

A Meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Wednesday December 10, 2019, 7pm, in the Francis O’Brien Meeting Room, Town Hall, 26 Bryant Street, Dedham, Massachusetts

Present were:

Dennis J. Guilfoyle - Chair
Dr. Dennis J. Teehan - Vice Chair
James A. MacDonald 
Sarah E. MacDonald
Dimitria Sullivan

Mr. Guilfoyle called the Meeting to order at 6:15pm.

Pledge of Allegiance

Led by Mr. Guilfoyle.


Mr. Guilfoyle informed all that they will be taking the agenda item regarding the Holiday event at Legacy Place first.


Discussion & Vote Re: Request for Holiday Event at Legacy Place (12/15/19)

Chris Boyce was present on behalf of WS Development. Mr. Boyce stated that asking permission to have Santa arrive to Legacy Pl., Sunday morning at 10:30 AM by helicopter. Mr. Boyce informed all that he has spoken with both Chief D’Entremont and Chief Spillane regarding the logistics. Mr. Boyce then explained the logistics. Mr. Boyce stated that constant communication will be the key to keeping this event safe. Mr. Boyce informed all that Boston helicopter company will be providing the helicopter on Sunday.
Mr. Boyce continued, saying that the helicopter company, Chief Spillane and Chief D’Entremont have all walked the site.

Chief Spillane explained that he and Chief D’Entremont have inspected the site. Chief Spillane continued, saying that Dedham has a similar event where the helicopter drops Easter eggs and it has gone very smoothly in the three or four years of the egg drop. Chief Spillane stated that his main concern is to be sure that the site is safe and secure.  Chief Spillane explained some of the details that the Fire Department will be taking care of. Chief Spillane continued, saying that it doesn’t look like we will have any weather problems. Chief Spillane stressed that there will be no helicopter landing if a firetruck is not present. 

Chief D’Entremont stated that he has some concerns regarding traffic. Chief D’Entremont added that proposed time for the helicopter landing is between 10:30 AM and 11 AM. Chief D’Entremont suggested that the helicopter landing should be closer to 10:30 AM.

Ms. MacDonald stated that her concern is what happens when traffic is stopped and there’s only one entrance into Legacy Place. Ms. MacDonald asked if it was possible to open the egress at Jefferson Place and other exits so police can direct cars around that point.

Chief D’Entremont informed all that that is the day in which the egress at Jefferson Place is already planned to be opened and Legacy Place has offered to pay for signs.

Dr. Teehan asked if Legacy Boulevard will be closed. 

Chief D’Entremont stated that Legacy Boulevard will not be closed and continued, saying the access to Elm Street will be closed. 

Dr. Teehan’s concern is the safety of all the people at Legacy Place and in a car driving to Legacy Place. Dr. Teehan stated that he trusts both Chiefs and has faith in them that this will be a safe event.

Mr. MacDonald moved approval of the helicopter landing contingent upon the presence of Dedham Fire apparatus; seconded by Ms. MacDonald. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.


Discussion & Vote Re: Request for Special Town Meeting

The Parks and Recreation Commission called their Meeting to order.

Ms. Baker stated that the Town Manager’s Office was advised that the Parks and Recreation Commission held a Meeting on Friday December 6 at the conclusion of that Meeting, they voted unanimously to request that the Board of Selectmen hold a Special Town Meeting regarding the vote that took place at the Fall Town Meeting on November 25 Re: the Manor Field Project.

Mr. MacDonald asked Ms. Baker to inform every one of the dates to open and close the Warrent and the anticipated date for the Special Town Meeting.

Ms. Baker stated that the Board is required to open a Warrent for a Special Town Meeting for a total of 48 hours. It will be open tomorrow and will close at the end of business on Thursday. Ms. Baker continued, saying that it will be advertising in the Dedham Times on Friday, December 20 and in consultation with the Moderator regarding his schedule and availability, the Board will be recommending a Special Town Meeting date of January 27, 2020. If necessary, February 3, 2020 would be the weather date.

Mr. MacDonald stated that at the request of the Parks and Rec. Commission, he moves
that the Board call for a Special Town Meeting to be held on January 27 with the Warrant ,opening December 11 for a period of 48 hours; seconded by Dr. Teehan.

Dr. Teehan read a prepared statement regarding the mistakes made at Fall Town Meeting.

On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.  

Ms. MacDonald asked the Moderator if they could expect, either at or before the Special Town Meeting to have a clear understanding of the calculation two thirds moving forward

The Moderator stated that he intends to address Town Meeting on that issue after he finishes his research.

Ms. Sullivan asked how the information will get to the public regarding cancellation of the Special Town Meeting because of weather.

The Moderator answered, first we must have a few people show up and adjourn the Meeting.

Mr. MacDonald moved to adjourn the Meeting; seconded by Dr. Teehan. On the Vote: Ms. MacDonald, yes; Dr. Teehan, yes; Ms. Sullivan, yes; Mr. Guilfoyle, yes; Mr. MacDonald, yes.   

[bookmark: _GoBack]The next Meeting is scheduled for Wednesday December 18, 2019. This is to certify that the above is a true and accurate record of the minutes of the Selectmen’s Meeting held on December 10, 2019, which minutes were approved on December 18, 2019.
																					
_________________________		Dennis J. Guilfoyle. – Chairman
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